
1/13/2022 

Dear Senators: 

My name is Shelli McLane. I am writing you to ask you all to support and pass the following bill: 

SB0025 (HB0007)  

Reckless and Negligent Driving – Death of Another – Must-Appear Violation (Sherry’s and Christopher’s Law 

I have lost numerous friends to vehicle vs motorcycle accidents and personally know people who have been maimed 
while riding their motorcycles through the negligence of others and those who killed and maimed the riders either A) 
have never been caught due to the incidents being hit and run or B) were not charged either at the scene of the 
accident or incident or within the current 3 year limit time for the police to charge them with the crimes they committed 
in killing or maiming the operators and or passengers of the motorcycles. 

This needs to change and I respectfully request all on the committee and in the Senate to support this very important 
legislation which would hopefully bring closure to families of the motorcycle victims of vehicular homicide. 

Respectfully; 
Shelli McLane 
30+ year Motorcycle Operator 
Carroll County Abate of Md Chapter Director 
Licensed Motorcycle operator and Registered Voter 
 


